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Doctors and Hospital Come 

Together  
On Friday Dec 7 doctors from the 

Coliban and Brooke St GP Practices 

combined with the Board Chair and 

the CEO of the Kyneton District 

Health Service to issue the positive 

statement below: 

òFollowing a series of positive and 

helpful meetings between Kyneton 

District Health and GPs from Kyneton 

and Woodend, a number of steps have 

been taken aimed at improving 

communication between the Hospital 

Board, Management and local GPs, and 

improving the provision of health care 

to local communities. These include: 

The Health Service to establish a 

P op u la t ion  H ea l th  Ad v i so ry 

Committee in 2013, which may 

become a useful link between the GP 

providers and the health service; 

GPs to be involved in strategic 

planning meetings and specific 

discussions about planning the future 

uses of the hospital site; 

The Visiting Medical Officer (VMO) 

group at the hospital to be 

reconstituted under new terms of 

reference; 

The Health Service to provide 

secretarial support to the VMOs, 

which includes emailing the agenda, 

and typing and distributing the 

minutes; 

The VMO group to have access to 

meet in the hospital Board room; 

The VMO group to have a 

representative on the appointment 

committee for a new hospital Director 

of Medical Services.ó 

òWe have a common goal of 

improving health resources and 

outcomes for our communities, and 

acknowledge it is important to work 

together to achieve results. 

òWe look forward to the continuation 

of discussions on a range of other 

issuesó the Statement concluded. 

The Campaspe Practice was not a 

party to the Statement. 

 

Twenty -Two Lot Development 

Proposed for Market St  

A proposal for a 22 lot residential 

development on the corner of Market 

and Ferguson Sts has been lodged with 

the Macedon Ranges Shire Council. 

The John Brown Factory occupied the 

site until it ceased operations in 2006. 

The site has since been cleared except 

for the old red brick market building 

which is to be retained under the 

proposal. 

It had been thought the site might in 

the future become the location of a 

large store or supermarket. 

Owners of neighbouring properties 

have been notified of the proposed 

development which is yet to go before 

Council. 
 

Australia Day Breakfast Jan 26  
Kynetonõs traditional free Australia 

Day Breakfast will be held in the 

Mechanics Reserve at 8-10am. 

Hundreds of residents and visitors of 

all ages partake of the hearty breakfast 

prepared by members of the local 

service clubs led by Lions. 

501 will entertain throughout the 

morning and breakfast will be served 

between 8 and 9.30am. The Australia 

Day ceremony will take place at 9am. 

Kyneton Carols by Candlelight 

in the Gardens  
This year the Kyneton Christmas 

Carols will take the form of a Carols 

by Candlelight Christmas Carnival 

which will be held in the  Botanical 

Gardens on Sat Dec 22  5-9.30pm. 

 It promises to be a fantastic family 

celebration and everyone is welcome. 

Entertainment will include the 

Naturally Cool Big Band, the Rotary 

Choir and other bands. 

Santa will be at 

the kids carnival 

and there will be 

g low st icks/

candles and a 

Christmas raffle. 

M u l t i c u l t u r a l 

food, cold drinks, ice cream and coffee 

will be available. 

The event is organised by the Kyneton 

Municipal Band with the support of 

Council, Kyneton Community Park, 

Rotary, the CFA, St Johns Ambulance 

and Ratnik Music Press. 

This event replaces the Carols 

normally held in the Town Hall. 
 

Fire Restrictions Have Started!  
The CFA have announced the 

commencement of Fire restrictions in 

the Macedon Ranges.  

They started on Mon Dec 10.  Full 

information about what is and what 

isnõt permitted during the fire 

restriction period can be found on the 

CFA Website. 
 

Springsteen to Rock the Rock  
Rock superstar Bruce Springsteen and 

the E Street Band will perform at 

Hanging Rock on the evening of Easter 

Saturday March 30. 

Pre-sale tickets are available from 

12pm Wed Dec 12 to 12pm Thu Dec 

13. General tickets are available from 

9am Fri Dec 14.  

Visit www.frontiertouring.com for 

t icket purchases and further 

information.  
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RM Begg Stage One Opens  

More than 600 people attended the 

Open Day to allow people to see the 

newly completed first stage of RM 

Begg Kyneton Aged Care in Epping St 

on Sun Nov 25. 

Visitors were impressed by the quality 

of the rooms for residents and the 

amenities of the new aged care facility. 

Over the following four days residents 

were moved in, 15 per day, from the 

adjacent old facility. 

By Thur Nov 29 all were relocated and 

were settling in to their new rooms. 

Preliminaries for the construction of 

Stage Two ð to accommodate 30 

additional residents started in earnest 

last Sat Dec 8 with a massive auction 

of items from the old facility. 

A large crowd attended and RM Begg 

expresses a big thank you to volunteer 

auctioneers Brendon Coxon, Greg 

Dwyer, Kieran McGrath and their staff. 

It is expected that demolition of the 

old facility on the corner of Epping and 

Edgecombe Sts will commence early in 

the new year and that soon after work 

on Stage Two will commence. 

RM Begg Treasurer Leo Ramsdale said 

òAlthough the cost of Stage 1 was met 

from reserves we need to raise an 

additional $4.6M to cover the cost of 

Stage 2. 

òWe continue to employ strong 

business practices and to seek 

opportunities for government and 

philanthropic grants but there are 

many ways local people can help too. 

òYou can make a general or a specific 

donation, leave a bequest or legacy, 

contribute to our public appeal, 

organise a fundraiser on our behalf or 

join in a RM Begg fundraising activity.ó 

For more information contact RM 

Begg CEO Sarah Collier on 54222417. 

RM Begg Chair Jim Noy with CEO Sarah 

Collier 

 

Scholarships for KSC Students  

Two Kyneton Secondary College 

students in Hannah Ewen and Nikita 

Scott of year 10 have received Kwong 

Lee Dow Young Scholarships. This will 

help them secure a placement at 

Melbourne University at the end of 

their year 12. 

They will  be able to access a library 

network that has over 3.5 million 

items across 15 locations help their 

studies. They will have access to the 

University of Melbourne library 

network, which includes specialist 

libraries . 

Hannah said òReceiving the nomination 

alone provided me with a lot of 

motivation, but having my application 

accepted is so exciting. I am really 

looking forward to meeting all of the 

bri l l iant  people involved and 

fami l iar is ing mysel f  with the 

Universityõs Parkville campus.ó 

All Kwong Lee Dow Young Scholars 

who achieve an ATAR of 95.00 (90.00 

if a school is considered an under-

represented school in the year of 

appl icat ion),  meet al l  course 

prerequisites and apply for Arts, 

B i o m e d i c i n e ,  C o m m e r c e , 

Environments, or Science degree 

courses at University of Melbourne 

degrees through VTAC will be 

guaranteed a place in that course in 

the year following Year 12. 
 

West Ward Councillors  
Following the recent council election, 

West Ward, the ward which contains 

Kyneton, has two new representatives 

Jennifer Anderson and John Connor 

who join the re-elected Cr Roger 

Jukes who is the new Macedon Ranges 

Mayor . 

Kyneton Connect will invite each of 

them to submit opinion pieces on their 

vision for the Shire and for Kyneton in 

the February issue. 

 

 

Community & Learning 

Centre Seeks Help  
The Kyneton Community and Learning 

Centre is seeking assistance from 

those interested in changing people's 

lives for the better and making this 

community stronger. 

The Centre offers Neighbourhood 

House activities, education and training 

programs, registered childcare and 

facilities for community use.  

Currently the Centre is reviewing its 

strategic plan and involved in 

conducting a business training needs 

analysis. The work being conducted at 

the Centre and future service 

directions are exciting and innovative, 

and the Centre is interested in 

increasing its connections with the 

local community. 

The Community and Learning Centre 

needs people with expertise or 

interest in Community Development, 

Education, Finance, Marketing, 

Governance and Strategic Thinking  to 

join the Committee of Management. 

Those with skills or knowledge of 

bookkeeping or financial management 

would be particularly welcome to fill a 

current vacancy. 

Call Pauline on 54223433 or email 

kclc@netcon.net.au if you can help. 

Smoke -free Outdoor Areas  
With No Smoking signs now installed 

there are 10 metre smoke-free zones 

around all playground equipment 

located in Council reserves, and 

around the entrances to Council 

owned or operated buildings. 

Penalties are currently a $100 fine.  

The smoke-free playgrounds in 

Kyneton are the Mechanics Reserve, 

Jean Haynes Park, Mineral Springs, 

Reserve, Mair St and Campaspe Views. 

The Council buildings where the 

restrictions apply are the Kyneton 

Toyota Sports & Aquatic Centre, 

Council Offices, Town Hall, Mechanics 

Institute, Library, Bluestone Theatre, 

Red Brick Hall,  Museum and the 

Visitor Information Centre. 

http://www.library.unimelb.edu.au
http://futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/admissions/pathways/access-melbourne/eligibility-criteria/under-represented-schools
http://futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/admissions/pathways/access-melbourne/eligibility-criteria/under-represented-schools
mailto:kclc@netcon.net.au
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Council Backs Bluestone  
At its Nov 28 meeting, Macedon 

Ranges Council agreed to seek 

$120,000 from the next round of the 

Federal Governmentõs Regional 

Development Australia Fund towards 

a $240,000 project to return the 

Bluestone Theatre to community use 

ð this would cover safety works and 

conversion into more of a black box 

theatre that can be used in a variety 

of ways. If this application is 

successful Council will commit 

$90,000 from the 2013/14 budget, 

plus $10,000 of in-kind project 

management support. This would be 

supplemented by $20,000 in 

community fund raising. 

The òFriends of the Bluestone 

Theatreó group was established last 

month with the goal of working with 

the Council and the community to 

ensure the retention of the Bluestone 

as an ongoing theatre and Secretary 

Suzanne Sandow said that the 

Committee was delighted that the 

Council had decided to apply for 

funding to refurbish the Theatre. 

The Friends are awaiting the public 

release of the consultantõs report to 

assist them in fleshing out their vision 

for the Theatre. 
Apart from fundraising, the next task 

for the group will be to sit down with 

the Council to finalise the details of 

the restoration.  

There is a strong belief in the 

community that a flexible but more-

o r - l e s s  t r ad i t i o n a l  t h e a t r e 

configuration involving adjustable 

raked seating would be the most 

viable option for maximising the use 

of the Bluestone by both professional 

and community groups and for 

retaining its unique ambiance. 

Theatre User Input Sought  

The Friends of the Bluestone Theatre 

are urgently seeking input from key 

user and potential user groups of the 

refurbished Bluestone Theatre and 

are inviting them to write in point 

form their brief for what they would 

like to have in the Theatre. Input 

should be sent to Secretary Suzanne 

Sandow at suzess@bigpond.com or 

mailed to Suzanne at PO Box 1003 

Kyneton 3444 as soon as possible. 
 

òMusic and Mirth at the Mechsó 

Concert  

As part of the community Bluestone 

fundraising, Friends President Alan 

Stone is organising this high profile 

concert to be held in the Kyneton 

Mechanics Institute at 2pm on Sunday 

Feb 17 next year. 

Acts will include Marcie Jones, 

Lorraine Davey, Katie Nowland, 

Maggie Millar, Norman Camm, Don 

Jones, Arnold Jenkins, Peter Weerts 

and of course Alan himself. 

Tickets are $25 and $20 concession 

and will soon be available at Aesops 

Attic or online through TryBooking. 
 

Visitor Information Plaques  
T w o  p l a q u e s  s h o w i n g  t h e 

contributions of the Rotary Club of 

Kyneton to the original Visitors 

Information Centre, and a memorial 

to the long term volunteers at the 

centre who are no longer with us 

have been installed at the site.  

Rotarians on installation day were 

Rex Breen, Ivan Smith, Graeme 

Bloomfield and Geoff Barrett, under 

the instructions of very supportive 

Stonemason Huntly Barton.  

The project was made possible with 

assistance of Cr Roger Jukes, who 

arranged for the payment of the 

plaques, the rock to which they are 

attached and the installation.  

Rex Breen, Huntly Barton and Ivan Smith 

install the plaques at the VIC site 

Kyneton Ready for Christmas  

Shops throughout Kyneton are now 

decked out  wi th  Chr istmas 

decorations and KDBATA is awarding 

a prize for the shop with the best 

decorations based on the votes of 

shoppers ð voting slips are in many 

shops and can be returned to the 

ballot box in Family Videoland in High 

St. 

The Christmas tree in Piper St is lit 

up, Santa and his fawn were in town 

last Friday for the late night shopping 

and the new KDBATA Christmas 

flags have been placed throughout the 

town by Rotary volunteers. 

KDBATA President Kim Graham 

encouraged residents to shop locally 

to help ensure the continuation of a 

wide range of retail businesses within 

minutes of their homes. 

òRetail is going through difficult times 

across the nation at the moment,ó 

she said ówhich makes it doubly 

important to shop locallyó. 
 

U3A Prepares for 2013  

Committee members for 2012-2013 

are: President: Les Rodgers; Vice 

President: Judy Brady; Treasurer: Pam 

Newton; Secretary & Public Officer: 

Doug McIver; Leigh Baker, Margaret 

Chandra, Denise Dalton, Deslea 

Guppy Brittain & Melva Ryan.  

The 2013 First Term activities will 

commence on Feb 1 with the regular 

weekly Friday@U3A gathering at the 

Community Learning Centre at 2pm 

and the Special Interest activities will 

start in the week of Feb 4. 

mailto:suzess@bigpond.com

